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Editor’s Note

Welcome to the Spring issue of APROPOS and the
final issue that I shall edit this year. I am very
pleased to welcome Brenda Vaillancourt as the editor
for the forthcoming year and wish to take this
opportunity to wish her every success in her new
position.

Included in this issue, among other newsworthy
items, is the Executive List for 1992-1993, the minutes
of the Annual Business Meeting and a Profile of Diane
Ivany Hynes.

The annual conference, Explorations '92, will be
held in Sudbury from Wednesday, May 27 to Saturday,
May 30, 1992. I am fortunate to be able to attend this
year and am looking forward to mesting new faces,
seeing familiar ones and participating in several
worthwhile workshops and meetings. I hope that
many of our members will be there. See you in
Sudbury in May!

William Land

REALENN

Director’s Anpual Report
Sudbury Regional Branch - 1991-1992

Executive

President
PAULETTE BURTON (Outgoing/Incoming)

Treasurer
SUZANNE PERREAULT (Qutgoing)
MILLIE CAYEN (Incoming)

Secretary
MONIQUE FUCHS (Qutgoing)

JULIE RANCOURT (Incoming)

Public Relations
LYNN IMBEAU/LISE PLOURDE (Outgoing)
LORRIE ROBERTS (Incoming)

Director
PAULETTE BURTON (QOutgoing)
MONIQUE FUCHS (Incoming)

Newsletter Editor
WILLIAM LAND (Qutgoing)
MONIQUE FUCHS (Incoming)

Membership
LORRIE ROBERTS (Outgoing)
MILLIE CAYEN (Incoming)

Activities and Events

Executive Meetings: September 23, October, 23, 1991,
April 2, 1992,

Annual Buginess Meeting: March 7, 1992.
Various conference meetings.

Workshop: November 9, 1991. Time Management by
Brian Vendramin,

Annual Christmas Dinner: November 29, 1991.
Publications
APROPOS
Summer/Fall, 1991, v.13. #1/2.
Winter, 1992. v.13. #3
Spring, 1992. v.13. #4.

Financial Report

Bank balance as of March 4, 1992: $177.78, plus loan
to EXPLORATIONS "92 conference, $1,500.00.

Apropos is published four times a year by OALT/ABO, Sudbury Region. Letters and enquiries
should be directed to Box 2351, Station A, Sudbury. Ontario P3A4S8

OALT/ABO Sudbury Regional Branch
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Membership Report

Graduates 34
Associates 8
Senior Citizens 1
Institutional 3

TOTAL 44

Paulette Burton

Executive List 1992-1993 - Sudbury Regional

Branch

President
PAULETTE BURTON
36 Adanac Village
Sudbury, Ontario P3A 4Z7
-560-1788--Home ‘
675-3028, ext. 13-Business
674-2815--Fax.

Secretary
JULIE RANCOURT
2134 Highgate Road
Sudbury, Ontario P3B 4G6
524-6297--Home
524-7333:-Business
524-7329--Fax.

Treasurer/Membership
MILLIE CAYEN
1870 Springdale Court
Sudbury, Ontaric P3A 5J1
566-5382--Home
522.9200, ext. 325--Business
522-5182--Fax.

Public Relations
LORRIE ROBERTS
4070 Roma Street
Hanmer, Ontario POM 1Y0
969-5480--Home
897-6250--Business

Newsletter Editor
BRENDA VAILLANCQOURT
676 Connaught Avenue
Sudbury, Ontariec P3E 3Wé
671-9928--Home
673-5661, ext. 207--Business
673-4912.-Fax.

Director
MONIQUE FUCHS
1585 Josephine Street
Val Caron, Ontario POM 3A0
897.5506--Home
897-6250--Business.

Welcome New Member

The Sudbury Regional Branch is pleased to welcome
Paulette Morel to our association.

*

New Acquisitions in Librarv Tools

If your library catalogues in both English and
French, print and non-print materials, the following
are a must for cataloguers:

Lexique d’information documentaire/Lexicon of
information and documentation. par Claude-André
Bonin, et al. 3¢ édition revue et augmentée. 1986,
$21.50.
ISBN 289123107X (Documentor) La Pocatizre, QC
ISBN 2890650391 (Corporation des bibliothécaires
professionels du Québec)
This book may be purchased at:

Le Coin du livre (Central) Liée

1657, chemin Cyrille

Gloucester, Ontario K1B 3L7

(613) 746-1242

(613) 746-9971--Fax.



sgles t -américal . 2e
édition, révision de 1988. ISBN 2890550907 (cartonns).
$80.00 (non-mermbre),
This book may be purchased through:
ASTED
Association pour 'avancement des sciences et
des techniques de la documentation
1030, rue Cherrier
Bureau 505
Montreal, Québec H2L 1H9
(514) 522-7833
(514) 521-9561--Fax.

Paulette Burton

Minutes of the Sudburv Regional Branch 1991.
1992 Annual Business Meetin

Saturday, March 7, 1992
Cambrian College
10:00 a.m.

Attendance
Paulette Burton
Millie Cayen
Linda Davis
Christine Davy
Monique Fuchs
Bette Gore
William Land
Julie Rancourt
Brenda Vaillancourt,

Agenda/Minutes

The proposed agenda was adopted. Minutes of the
March 2, 1991 Annual Business Meeting were reviwed
and corrections were made:

#7 should read Membership and not
memberships.

#8 2) Attendance: 14.
M. Fuchs moved that the minutes be adopted as
corrected.
Seconded by: P. Burton
Passed.

Ex ive Re
President’s report will be submitted in April, 1992,

It was moved by B. Gore that the Treasurer’s report
be accepted as submitted with a review to follow.

Seconded by: L. Davis
Pasgged.

The Secretary had taken minutes for the 1991
Annual Business Meeting and one regional executive
meeting. It was moved by M. Fuchs that the
Secretary’s verbal report be accepted as submitted.

Seconded by: B. Gore.
Passed.

It was moved hy M. Fuchs that the Membership
report be accepted as submitted by Lorrie Roberts.
Seconded bv: M. Cayen
Passed.

The Public Relations report was submitted verbally
by M. Fuchs. Lynn Imbeau and Lise Plowrde had
organized the following activities for our region:

Time Management
Led by Brian Vendramin

Saturday, November 9, 1991
Cambrian College

9:30 am. - 12:00 p.m.
Attendance: 16.

Christmas Supper
Apollo Restaurant

November 29, 1991.
It was moved by W. Land that the verbal report be
accepted as submitted.
Seconded by: .J. Rancourt
Pasged.

The Newsletter Editor reported that issues of

APROPOS were produced as follows:

Summer/Fall, 1991 {double issue)

Winter, 1992

Spring, 1992 (to be published at the end of
April. Submissions gratefully accepted until April 15,
1992).
W. Land moved that his verbal report be accepted.
Seconded by: B. Vaillancourt
Passed.

The Director reported attendance at all provincial
executive meetings. A written report will follow in



April.
1992.1993 Executive

President
PAULETTE BURTON

Newsletter Editor
BRENDA VAILLANCQURT

Public Relations
. LORRIE ROBERTS

Membership/Treasurer
MILLIE CAYEN

Secretary ‘
JULIE RANCOUR

Director
MONIQUE FUCHS.

New Business

The Sudbury Regional Branch approves the proposed
change to the provincial membership fiscal year to
September from April,

Next Meeting/Exchange of Books

All past and present executive members are asked to
attend this meeting to help with the transition. April
2, 1992. 6:30 p.m. Cambrian College.

Adjournment
11:00 a.m.
uf
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Profile

Diane Ivany Hynes graduated as a- Library
Technician from SIAST (Saskatchewan Institute of
Applied Science and Technology) in 1987. She has had
positions in that province before coming to Ontario and
settling in Sudbury in September, 1989.

Her current position at the Sudbury Public Library is
with the government decuments department and also

includes public and information services at both the
Main Branch and the Civie Square Reference Library.
Diane finds her days filled with challenges and
personal satisfaction.

In a one-person library with Saskatchewan Federated
Indian College, Saskatoon Campus, University of
Regina, she ordered, managed and circulated print and
non-print materials for a developing collection. The
atmosphere of a small college library was unique; very
challenging and exciting, A family-like atmosphere
existed among the students and staff. Diane felt
tremendous aexcitement in being part of a team in
developing a special library collection.

Diane held a seasonal job at the Mendel Art Gallery
in Saskatoon, both in the registrar’s office and in the
library where she assisted the librarian in cataloguing
the library collection. It was a whole new world! Just
being part of the network in organizing and recording
data on the current exhibitions as well as those which
occurred in the past along with those being booked,
was stimulating, interesting and exciting. The library
collection was small, but very challenging and
interesting in this small special library.

The Saskatoon Public Library in the Fine Arts
Department was the site of a part-time position for
Diane. She was employed on the film desk where the
booking and circulation of 16mm films took place. It
was a busy desk with lots of interesting materials and
people to work with. - The involvement with her
patrons was most enjoyable for her.

Prior to studying library techniques, Diane was a
R.N. for twenty years. She has enjoyed both cargers,
but states that her new choice has been very
satisfying, Future goals include her desire to
eventually get a B.A. and, perhaps, a ML.L.S.

Diane enjoys libraries as places to browse and track
things down. They’'re great places for leisure reading.
Less positive aspects about libraries include signing for
material (actually, there's not many left, are there?)
and "negative helping personnel,” resulting from a
childhood memory. She would like to see libraries
with larger budgets and longer opening hours; i.e.,
seven days a week.

A choice for her to enter the library field was made
after attending a career counselling program. Library
work was one of the choices that appeared after she
participated in skill and aptitude testing.

Her hobbigs and interests include swimming, skiing,
walking, photography and researching her family tree.
She likes travelling and enjoys little adventures that
come her way. She avoids stress by reading romance
novels; pure escapism that works!

She and her husband have two children, Mark,
thirteen, and Kristin is eleven years old. Her daughter



was born in Saskatoon where the family lived for nine
and a half years, Mark was born in Newfoundland,
where both Diane and her husband have their roots.
They go back to that province every few years. Her
parents were Newfoundlanders, but she was born and
raised in Toronto.

Diane laughingly reveals her deepest, darkest secret
is reading romance novels!

In conclusion, Diane praises everyone for being kind,
helpful and cheerfiil, not only at work, but also in this
organization. Its been grand!

A Change for Bette!

Congratulations to Bette Gore for obtaining a new
position with the Educational Media Centre, Sudbury
Board of Education. This is a temporary posting to
June 25, 1992. The possibility of permanency exists.

Free For the Asking

Write to:
Publications Ontario

880 Bay Street
Toronto, Ontaric M7A 1N§

Ask for:
"Tobacco and your health.” ISBN 0-7729-9112-X. 7 p.

(English and French).
"Good driving practices.” ISBN 0-7743-8807-2. 10 p.

Write to:
Ministry of Labour
Information Centre
400 University Avenue
Toronto, Ontario M7A 1T7

Ask for:
"Employment standards : a guide to the Employment
Standards Act.” 1991. 36 p.

Write to:
Gaylord Information Systems
P.0O. Box 4901
Syracuse, New York USA
13221

Asgk for:
"Library automation style guide" (a glossary of
common automation and computer terms).

Write to:
Round Table Secretariat
1 Nichelas Street
Suite 520
Ottawa, Ontaric K1N 7B7

Ask for
Subscription to the free newsletter, National Round

Table Review : Canada’s National Newsletter on
Sustainable Development.

Other News

Maclean Hunter Library Services has changed its
name to National Book Services.

Computers in Libraries Canada Conference will
take place October 19 - 21, 1992 at the Sheraton
Centre in Toronto.

Earthkeeper isa Canadian environmental magazine
whose aim is "{o foster appreciation of and respect for
the natural world.” Subscriptions are available for
$24.00 + GST per year from:

Earthkeeper
P.O. Box 1649
Guelph, Ontarioc N1H 5P5.
A useful addition for library collections.

A copy of the poem, "The Library Technician" from
Library Journal. September, 1985 was sent to this
editor by Karyn Smith, Libraxry Technician, Guelph
Correctional Centre. This amusing epic was composed
by Connie Baker, Chief of Library Services, VA
Medical Centre, San Diego, California. Refer to the
periodical for the complete text.




